Park & Recreation Commission Meeting February 28, 1990

Meeting called to order by Chairman Pauline Hoskinson at 7:20.

Present from the Commission, Pauline Hoskinson, Cheryl Bavaro, Buzz Stewart, Jean Littell, and Sandra Calta. Guest present Jeanne Nelson, Joelle Johnson (Pilot), Al Tinner, Virginia Manley, Jim Harness and Fred Hummel. Not present from the Commission, Pat Cropper, and Judy Herrod.

Minutes were disbursed from being read as there was no previous minutes present.

Introduced Cheryl Bavaro, as new commissioner.

Stout Grove Park was discussed. There is approximately \$29,000.00 in the fund. Read a letter stating that the park must be used for a Community Center or Public Restrooms.

Went over the Geraghty Trust, as it was set up to help put a cover over the pool. We need to check and see if the restrictions were lifted.

A park district was discussed. Think that this would be means of having more funds available to the Park and Recreation. Fred Hummel feels that we should look into this and support it, but not be the main body.

Jeanne Nelson answered questions about the cover on the already existing pool. The pool was built with BOR monies, and the restrictions were to be no building. Jeanne feels that covering the pool would be a costly operation, along with expensive upkeep.

Fred Hummel made the commission aware that they may have the Skateboard problem turned over to them.

Fred Hummel also suggested that we develop a Park Policy, and submit this to the City Council. Cheryl Bavaro, Pauline Hoskinson, and Sandra Calta will be on this committee, to look into other policies, and put a outline together.

Park & Recreation Commission needs to have four (4) members present for a quorum. Will also try and have a meeting every fourth Wednesday of each month.

Fred Hummel also made a suggestion as to the utility bills. Having the customers round the cents to the nearest dollar. And having this surplus of money put in a special fund. Be sure to let the public know where the money is to be used, such as Capitol Improvements, Recreation, or Maintenance.

Sandra Calta would like to see the commission do something for Earth Day. Maybe plant shrubs, trees or whatever at the Tanbark Park. Jean Littell will consider heading up this committee.

Jim Harness would like to see a inventory on what the city owns that is not on the tax role. He would also like the city to so something with these parcels. Maybe selling them to acquire revenue. He would also like a break down on the payroll expenses, in Park & Recreation.

Al Tinner, would gladly help where ever needed. He would like to see a cover on the pool.

No other business. Meeting adjourned at 9:45

Cherl Savaco